
 

From Myself and the team we hope this letter finds you well. Please find below some information re-
garding some of the crimes reported for the month of January along with information on upcoming 
events. In January we had our cuppa with a copper, our ward panel meeting and a street briefing along 
Wickham road. 
 

CRIMES REPORTED 

Below is some of the crimes that have been reported for January 
2024. 
 
COLERIDGE ROAD 01/01/2024 THEFT FROM MOTOR VEHICLE 
Number plates stolen from victims vehicle, no CCTV available and 
no suspects identified. 
 
WATLINGS CLOSE 02/01/2024 THEFT OF MOTOR VEHICLE 
Vehicle stolen from victims driveway, last seen heading towards The 
Glade, area search carried out but with no result. 
 
ASH TREE WAY 03/01/2024 THEFT OF MOTOR VEHICLE 
Keyless entry vehicle stolen from victims driveway, CCTV available 
but no clear images to identify suspects. 
 
THE GLADE 07/01/2024 THEFT OF MOTOR VEHICLE 
Vehicle stolen from victims driveway, Vehicle was later recovered 
by another police force. 
 
SHOREHAM CLOSE 25/01/2024 ATTEMPTED ROBBERY 
3 Suspects attempted to rob the victims phone after asking several 
questions about what type of phone they had. Suspects proceeded 
to try and search for victims phone but were thankfully unsuccess-
ful. 
 
 

DDD 

 

                    Priorities  
 
 Increased patrols along 

Wickham Road in rela-
tion to reports of theft 
from retail outlets. 

 Patrols and crime pre-
vention advise around 
The Glade, Gladeside 
and surrounding area. 

 Patrols around Long lane 
and Longheath Gardens 
to reduce ASB related 
crimes. 

 

Advice 
There has been a heavy increase in theft of motor vehicles with a lot of 
these reported in The Glade,. Most of the vehicles are keyless entry, 
please bare in mind where keys are kept when the vehicle is not in use. 
A good way of keeping these secure can be with the use of Faraday 
pouches, these block the ability for possible suspects to scan them in 
order to gain entry to the vehicle.  There is also a continuation of rob-
bery’s with suspects looking for I phones in particular, please  be mindful 
of your surroundings and try to keep your phone secure when out in 
public. 

Contact Details 

Telephone 101 

Email - SNmailbox-ShirleyNorthSNT@met.police.uk 

You can now follow us on NextDoor.co.uk 

 

If you would like to receive the 

monthly update and get the latest 

statistics and information in please 

email the team and ask to be on 

our mailing list . 

 

  EVENTS AND OTHER NEWS 

 

 MEET AND GREET, LONGHEATH 

GARDENS COMMUNITY CEN-

TRE, 1100-1200, 10/02/2024 

 

 STREET BRIEFING, THE GLADE, 

1600-1700, 16/02/2024 

 

 STREET BRIEFING, ASHBURTON 

PLAYING FIELD, 1600-1700, 

22/02/2024 


